


least a recorded vote. 
 
The OPA's clearly state that servicing needs to be in place and this is ignored as documented in
your own staff report. If the ZBA and draft plan of subdivision can't be approved because you
don't know how the development will be serviced why is this prioritized and being consulted
upon with the public? You don't even know where capacity will come for later phases of the
development. 
 

There is no map presented that shows the Greenbelt boundary as it exists today and the parcels
of land that apply to the the transitional policies of the Greenbelt Plan contemplated in OPA 47
and 48. It is incredibly disingenuous of staff and the consultant to suggest otherwise and not
clearly show this on the attached figures. 
 
TRCA's role has been significantly reduced as is documented in this York Region staff report.
Who has reviewed the block plan and technical studies to ensure stormwater protection, natural
heritage protection, endangered species protection and compliance with the applicable provincial
legislation. This is now a municipal responsibility with no resources or technical expertise. 
 
Then there are questions on how the site ever came to be graded. What about tree removals
that occurred during the grading? Was this approved by Vaughan staff, TRCA? What about
archeological studies were they all completed prior to the grading occurring? 
 
I am disappointed by the Council members who supported this motion and the Block Plan, if you
continue to support this you too have your heads in the sand just as Minister Clark did as stated
in the Integrity Commissioner's Greenbelt Inquiry report. It also demonstrates that Vaughan
Council and staff are fully onboard with the destruction of the Greenbelt by stealth for the
landowner who benefited the most from the Greenbelt removals. Even with the provinces
reversal on the Greenbelt Removals the attack on the Greenbelt has not been reversed by a
long shot. 
 
Regards, 
Irene Ford
 




